

## URT Meeting Sept. 15, 2014. Minutes.

Agenda: <https://wiki.egi.eu/wiki/URT:Agenda-15-09-2014>

### Participants

Dave Dykstra (Frontier-Squid)  
Oliver Keeble (CERN DataManagement, BDII)  
Joao Pina (SA1/SA2)  
Mattias Ellert (Globus)  
Mischa Salle (gLExec-wn)  
Tomasz Piontek (QCG/PSNC)  
Zdenek Sustr (L&B, GridSite, caNI-c)  
C. Aiftimiei (EGI, CREAM&co, STORM, VOMS, WMS)

### UMD releases status

- Joao - in agenda one can find:
  - [https://wiki.egi.eu/wiki/URT:Agenda-15-09-2014#UMD\\_releases\\_status](https://wiki.egi.eu/wiki/URT:Agenda-15-09-2014#UMD_releases_status) (corrected list)
  - Few products in Verification that will soon go in Staged-Rollout
  - No products in Staged-Rollout

### Next UMD-3 releases

#### Next updates

- Next update – moved to End of October
- Last update of the year – Mid December
- Goal is to include all products made available by the beginning of November.
- Q (Tomasz) – what is the deadline for the StagedRollout for October Update
  - A (Cristina) – week 22-24 October

### Updates from the product teams

Details are present in the agenda:

- [https://wiki.egi.eu/wiki/URT:Agenda-04-08-2014#Updates\\_from\\_the\\_product\\_teams](https://wiki.egi.eu/wiki/URT:Agenda-04-08-2014#Updates_from_the_product_teams)
- News from the PTs present:
  - DPM/LFC
    - Olivier – preparing an update, 1.8.9, that involves also xrootd, interested to know from Mattias what are the plans regarding the presence of the new Xrootd 4 in EPEL repos
      - Mattias
        - Xrootd4 was released for EPEL7 and Fedora 21, 22
        - In EPEL 5 & 6 there is Xrootd 3, unsupported from the point of view of developers, but there is no intention to upgrade this repos with another

- Major version because it will be disruptive, affecting many products
    - Updates of xrootd in EPEL5 & 6 could happen only if security vulnerabilities would be found and it will be thoroughly discussed, announced, agreed with all the interested parties
    - Oliver – we will continue to build against the versions available in EPEL
  - Frontier Squid
    - Dave – by the end of this week there will be a bug fix update, 2.7STABLE9-18 of what we previously announced (2.7STABLE9-17) – will be announced when available in our repository, together with the main changes
    - Q – is there anything else needed from our side for the inclusion of FSquid I UMD
      - Cristina – as soon as we pull the packages, we'll try the different QC/verifications and ask if we need something more.
  - gLExec-wn – MischaS
    - EES – waiting for some feedback, but ready to release this week; writing the release notes
    - XACML - finished, waiting for feedback from J. White; trying also to push to EPEL
    - Argus C-PEP plugins – will prepare a separate release, as it has dependencies and wait input from other people
    - LCMAPS is available in Fedora, EPEL & Debian
  - CREAM, STORM, VOMS, WMS – no news
  - GridSite – ZdenekS
    - Preparing an update – expected for October; will update the agenda as soon as the timeline is clearer
  - Globus – Mattias
    - Update 11 was release,; now building on Koji (EPEL) soon will be pushed to EPEL-testing
  - caNI-java – Cristina (for KrzysztofB)
    - new revision, 1.3.3, and announcement of the end of support for the 1.X branch by the end of 2014. PT should move to 2.X branch
    - **Action: Cristina** – add details in agenda

#### Other topics:

- Cristina - will prepare an Action wiki to keep track of open actions
- Java 7 & EPEL 7:
  - **Action:** Cristina – send e-mail to tech-providers asking about the use of Java 7 and EPEL 7

**Next meetings:**

**29 Sept, 15:00 CET on Adobe Connect**